
   
 

   
 

Subject: IMPORTANT: Preparation for our anticipated separation into two new companies in January 
of  2022.  
 
 

 
 
 
Dear Valued Supplier, 
 
Tate & Lyle announced an agreement in July to separate our food & beverage solutions business 
(remains with Tate & Lyle) and primary products business (becomes the new company Primient). The 
separation will create two stronger businesses, requiring new accounts for new legal entities. 
 
New account information required after the separation 
 
Here is a summary of some of the new account information that will be required on February 1, 2022, 
if  the separation completes towards the end of January as anticipated:   
 
 

Impacted Locations  
(This list is not comprehensive) 

Company Brand Name /  
Legal Names FEIN# W9 

Submit 
Invoice/ 
Queries 

Bank 
Account 

 

US: Sagamore, Van Buren, Houlton, 
McIntosh, Hoffman Estates, Decatur 
(pilot plant, R&D, labs and blending).  
 
Brazil is also included.  
 
All other locations are not affected. 
  

 
 
Company brand name: Tate & Lyle 
 

Legal names: Will be forthcoming for 
use in accounts / contracts 
 
 
  

 
New # 
  

 
Send 
with new 
FEIN# 
  

New 
email 
address 

New 
bank info 

 
US: Decatur (mfg. and mfg. labs), 
Lafayette South, Loudon, Dayton, 
Duluth.  
 

Grain elevators and bulk transfer 
stations in North America.  
 

Guadalajara, Santa Rosa. 

 
 
Company brand name: Primient 
 
Legal names: Will be forthcoming for 
use in accounts/ contracts 
 
 
 

 
 
 
No 
change 
 
 
 

 
 
Send 
with new 
company 
name 
 

 
 
New 
email 
address 
 
 

No 
change 

 
We will provide all required information including legal entities names approximately 60 days 
prior to February 1st. Please contact us now if you will need more time.  

https://www.tateandlyle.com/news/tate-lyle-be-re-positioned-growth-focused-global-speciality-food-and-beverage-solutions


   
 

   
 

 
Who will assist us with the change? 
 
Your current Tate & Lyle Global Category Manager / Procurement Contact will reach out to you to 
help you update the customer information on existing contracts and agreements. If you have 
concerns about meeting the anticipated February 1 timeline, please feel free to contact them. 
 
Will my contact(s) change? 
 
In some cases, your contacts will change with the separation. We will advise you of any changes to 
your Global Category Manager / Procurement contacts in a future email.  
 
Is it business as usual until the separation targeted for end of January 2022? 
 
Yes, until then please continue to conduct transactions, ship products, and provide services as you 
are today. DO NOT use the new accounts before separation. We will have more information once 
details are available in approximately 30 days.  
 
 
What happens to existing Purchase Orders on February 1? 
 
We will provide instructions closer to the February 1 date.  
 
How will you keep me informed? 
 
We will send out regular emails with more information about next steps and any changes to 
processes or contacts. This information can also be found on the Tate & Lyle supplier webpage. 
Thank you for your patience as we work out the final details for the separation. 
 
If  you have any immediate questions, please reach out to your Global Category Manager/ 
Procurement Contact.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
The Tate & Lyle Procurement Team 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.tateandlyle.com/working-our-suppliers

